MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF LICENSE COMMISSIONERS OF CECIL COUNTY

The Board of License Commissioners of Cecil County met in a regular session at the County Administrative Building, Conference Room, 200 Chesapeake Boulevard, Elk Room, Elkton, MD on **Wednesday**, **January 27**, **2016** at 9:15 A.M.

PRESENT: Tim Snelling, Chairman

Herrel "Cuz" Curry, Commissioner Reid Cameron, Commissioner H. Norman Wilson, Jr., Esquire

Earl R. Bradford, Chief Alcohol Beverage Inspector

Robin Trader, Administrative Assistant

Application received from Thomas Dye; Takis Rahaniotis; Two Hundred Twenty-Three East Main, LLC, T/A Four Seas Pizza, 223A East Main Street, Rising Sun, MD 21911 for a new Class "B" Beer, Wine & Liquor Alcoholic Beverage License.

Thomas Dye and Takis Rahaniotis appeared before the Board with attorney, Dwight Thomey. The applicants were duly sworn by the Clerk; Mr. Wilson read the legal notice which appeared on dates of January 13 and 20, 2016. The fully executed application packet with proper fees included: signatures of 10 registered voters and property owners in District 8; a signed zoning certification from the Calvin A. Bonenberger Jr., Town Administrator for the Town of Rising Sun; the certification form stated "Rahas, Inc. t/a Four Seas Pizza is leasing 223A East Main Street Rising sun and operating a restaurant at that location. Two Hundred Twenty-Three East Main, LLC will provide the liquor license." Mr. Rahaniotis stated he has been operating the business for 11 years at this premises. Mr. Thomey stated the applicants have register for alcohol awareness, however, their class was postponed due to the snow. Commissioner Curry asked if they planned to have on premises sales only; the applicants stated yes. With no further questions, Commissioner Cameron made a motion to approve the license for on premises sales only; Commissioner Curry seconded that motion and the Board unanimously approved the issuance of the license.

General Business

Approve Minutes

The minutes from the December 9, 2015 meeting were approved.

Specials

Old Business

Microbrewery License Legislation

Chief Bradford stated he met with potential licensees regarding the Microbrewery legislation; one will add this license to their existing Class B restaurant license as the legislation was written; the other potential licensee would like to

New Business

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned BY:
Tim Snelling, Chairman
ATTEST:
Robin S. Trader, Administrative Assistant